

Historic Preservation Commission Minutes

October 3, 2019, 6:00 PM City Council Chambers 140 W. Pine Street, Missoula, MT

Voting members present: Jamie Ryan Lockman, Jolene Brink, Chair (At large), Steve Adler

(Professional), Cathy Bickenheuser (Professional), Julia McCarthy-McLaverty

(At large)

Regular member(s) absent: Solomon Martin (Alternate 1), Paul Fillicetti,vice-chair (Downtown), James

McDonald (Professional), Bruce Haroldson (At large)

1. Call to Order

Jolene Brink called the meeting to order.

2. Roll Call

Randy Frazier called the roll.

3. Approval of Minutes from September 5, 2019

The minutes were approved as submitted.

4. Public Comment

Michael Gaab spoke on a request to rezone a lot in his neighborhood. He shared concerns about allowing building to a density that would change the character of his neighborhood, Franklin to Fort.

Emy Scherrer encouraged interested parties to attend the upcoming City Council public hearing on this item. This is not a historic district; HPC does not have jurisdiction in this area.

5. New Business

5.1 Special Presentation: Facade Renovations to 127 E. Main St. (Radio Central Building) - David Gray, DVG Architecture & Planning

David Gray provided a presentation on the Radio Central Building, a contributing building to the historic district. He shared images of the interior and of the facade of the structure located at 127 E Main Street. He spoke on historic finds uncovered during the renovation process; many of which have been kept and help create a unique result. He discussed research of the space and shared pictures taken over the life of the building. He informed that the project is ongoing. Mr. Gray said that MRA has voiced support of this project. The building will continue to be an asset to the downtown area.

5.2 Special Presentation: Downtown Heritage Interpretation Plan Update - Jimmy Grant, Historical Research Associates

Jimmy Grant provided a presentation on the Downtown Heritage Interpretation Plan Update. The plan is still in the draft stages and should be available on the Missoula Downtown website soon. Comment is encouraged.

5.3 Discussion - Painted Sign for the ZACC Studebaker Building, 216 W. Main St. - Emy Scherrer

Emy Scherrer spoke on this item. She shared images of the sign that would be directly painted on the brick facade of the existing building where ZACC has relocated. Cathy Bickenheuser asked for consideration for the size of the lettering; as appears, it is quite large and takes away from the historic building; alternately painting on material that would be mounted. Emy Scherrer informed the applicant will be requesting a variance to allow for two painted signs; to be decided by the Design Review Board.

The committee discussed the color and font of the proposed painted sign, which has a more modern feel. Emy Scherrer stated she would share views expressed by HPC with the applicant. Steve Adler shared concerns about damage that may occur.

Emy Sherrer suggested requiring a full application to be submitted for review by HPC.

6. Old Business

- 6.1 Legacy Business Sub-Committee Updates (if any)
- 6.2 Building Watch: Farviews Radio Building, Federal Building, MCPS Admin Building, Cold Springs Schoolhouse, Fort Hospital

Farfiews Radio Building - Donna Gaukler responded that she hasn't heard yet from the neighborhood council. Their first goal is to move the building. Not enough staffing capacity to demolish even if that is the end result. Emy Scherrer shared that Ms. Gaukler has been invited to speak to the commission on this project.

6.3 Informational Letter to MCPS on behalf of the HPC - Approve, Approve with Conditions, or Deny sending the informational letter to MCPS

The commission agreed to have this item moved to the next HPC meeting.

7. Historic Preservation Officer Staff Report & Project Notification

Emy Scherrer presented the HPO staff report to the commission which is attached to the meeting record.

- 8. Board Member Comments
- 9. Announcements, News & Upcoming Events
- 10. Adjournment